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Officers:
Faithful Navigator Guenter A. Rieger
gr4949@guenterrieger.com
Faithful Friar: Fr. Tony Ackermann
Faithful Captain: Karl Schoenberger
Faithful Pilot: Bob Campbell
Faithful Comptroller: Michel Saab
Faithful Admiral: Steve Malerby
Faithful Purser: Gilles April
Faithful Scribe: Bert Niehaus
Faithful Outer Sentinel: Lewis Zambon
Faithful Inner Sentinel: Clair Methot
3 year Trustee: Dave Jordan
2 Year Trustee: Eugene Casavant
1 Year Trustee: Dave Lawrence
Guard Commander: Bert Niehaus
Newsletter: Dave Lawrence
Faithful Master: Wil Wilmot
________________________________

Newsletter: Msgr. John Miles Assembly 2064

Chief Editor: Dave Lawrence, PFN
karendavid1964@gmail.com
Graphic & Design:
Guenter A. Rieger, PGK, FN
gr4949@guenterrieger.com

Sadly we said “Farewell” to Lady Emily Gaudard
as she died May 6th. Our sincere sympathies go
out to Lady Emily’s family and friends. May she
Rest in Peace.

For those of you who were unable to attend our
May meeting you might like to know that I have
found a supplier that can supply us with name

badges with magnetic fasteners. The price per
badge will be $11.00 tax included. If you are
interested,
please contact me at:
E-mail karendavid1964@gmail.com

Phone: 250-542-5523.

My dear Sir Knights and Ladies.

First of all I would like to thank all officers of our
assembly for a job well done.

Without your support I would not be able to do
all those things for our assembly.

A big thanks is going to our retiring officers for
their commitment and many years of service.
Unfortunately all of them had to leave for health
reasons. Please keep them in your prayers.

Thanks Sir Knight Gilles April for being our
Faithful Purser for many years. Job well done.

Thanks Sir Knights Bob Campbell for being our

SK Guenter A. Rieger
Faithful Navigator

Next Meeting
Sunday, June 28th-2015
Time: 2:00 PM
Place Elk’s Park
Salmon Arm, BC
Dress Code : Picnic wear
Bring lawn chairs & games

All Team Captains:
Please call Faithful Navigator
Sir Knight Guenter A. Rieger
By June 22nd -2015
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Faithful Pilot for our assembly. Job well done.

And last not least a big thanks or all our
returning officers, including our Faithful Friar Sir
Knight Rev. Tony Ackermann. Job well done

A big Thank YOU to all Sir Knights, Ladies and
widows attending our meetings and Ladies
programs.
Thanks to all Ladies and teams to make our
gatherings and events very special.

As you may noticed we have changed the style of
our newsletter. Sir Knight Dave Lawrence and
myself like to make this newsletter as interesting
as possible.
I have to give a big thanks to Sir Knight Dave
Lawrence for collecting all data for our
newsletter. It takes a lot of work to update all
data etc.
Thanks again Dave. Job well done,
I’m very pleased that You will continue for the
next fraternal year as chief editor for our
newsletter.

Since we don’t have our own website, I have
dedicated a special page for our assembly on my
own website, which contains information and
events of our assembly and the 4th Degree of the
Knight of Columbus. http://www.kofc4949.org/id69.html

I would like to thank the assembly for given me
the honor to serve the Msgr. John Miles
Assembly for another year as Faithful Navigator.
Thanks for your confidence and thanks again in
advance for your help to do my job.

Catholics around the world celebrating during
the month of June the Feast of many Saints,
including St. Peter and St. Paul.
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Feast_of_Saints_Peter_and_Paul

On the feast of St. Peter and St. Paul, newly
created metropolitan archbishops receive from
the pope the primary symbol of their office, the
pallium.

St. Peter and St. Paul are the patrons of the
Confraternity of the Knights of St. Peter and St.
Paul. The order dates back to the year 1520.

https://sites.google.com/site/knightsofstpeterandstpaul/history

You may wondering why I’m mention that. In
April 2015, the Supreme Council of the Knights
of St. Peter and St. Paul has approved a Chapter
for the Knights of St. Peter and St. Paul for
British Columbia.

I’m very humbled being appointed by the
Supreme Council of the Confraternity of the
Knights of St. Peter and St. Paul, head office in
Melbourne Australia, for Prior for the new
Chapter of British Columbia. This is the first
Chapter in Western Canada for the Knights of
St. Peter and St. Paul.
On Sunday, June 28th-2015, the Feast of St.
Peter and St. Paul will be celebrated. The
Investiture Ceremony for new Knights and
Dames of the Chapter of British Columbia will be
held at the same time.

For more information please check my website of
the Knights of St. Peter and St. Paul, Chapter of
British Columbia at:
http://www.kofc4949.org/id107.html

St. Peter and St. Paul Supreme Website.
https://sites.google.com/site/knightsofstpeterandstpaul/

Facebook of the Knights of St. Peter & St.Paul
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Confraternity-of-the-Knights-of-
St-Peter-and-St-Paul/121139337925762

The Knights of St. Peter and St. Paul has no
association with any other order.
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The Knights of St. Peter and St. Paul has
chapters around the world, and the Chapter of
British Columbia is a new addition.

It’s a Catholic Confraternity supporting the
Catholic faith, like the Knights of Columbus.

.
Here is the official English translation of the Holy Father’s
homily during Mass on the Feast of Saints Peter and Paul.
During the celebration the Pope conferred the pallium on
new Metropolitan Archbishops, including Archbishop
Christian Lépine of Montreal, Archbishop Luc Cyr of
Sherbrooke, Archbishop Paul-André Durocher of Gatineau
and Archbishop Valéry Vienneau of Moncton (who will
receive his pallium upon his installation on August 29).
http://saltandlighttv.org/blog/general/pope-benedicts-homily-on-the-
feast-of-st-peter-and-st-paul

It’s refreshing to see so many orders and
organizations promoting our Catholic faith world
wide for many years.

The 4th Degree of the Knights of Columbus, the
visible arm for our order, including our
assembly, doing a great job too.

The last fraternal year went so fast and we have
again an important mission for the new fraternal
year to fulfil.

I’m sure everyone is aware, the 4th Degree, in all
jurisdictions, need new and if possible younger
members.

Just think about how many 3rd Degree Members
in your respective council would be a valuable
asset for our Assembly.
Please make it happen and let your Brother
Knights from the 3rd Degree know, that we would

The Vatican has publicly unveiled bone fragments
purportedly belonging to Saint Peter, reviving the scientific
debate and tantalising mystery over whether the relics found
in a shoe box truly belong to the first pope.
http://www.theguardian.com/world/2013/nov/24/vatican-st-peters-
bones-display-pope-francis

like to welcome them to the 4th Degree, the
highest Degree of the Knights of Columbus.

During the last fraternal year we have lost some
longtime Sir Knights. Please keep them and their
families in your prayers.

Thanks to Sir Knight Bert Niehaus, Color Guard
Commander, for organizing our Color Guard,
making funerals and other events very special.

A longtime tradition, like the Black Tie Affair, is
also our summer break. We will have no meetings
in July or August, including no newsletters for
July and August.

Important messages during July and August will
be forwarded via email or via phone.

Lady Regina and myself wishing you and your
family a wonderful and save summer. We’re
looking forward to see you all at our picnic in
Salmon Arm and our next meeting, which will be
in September.

Vivat Jesus.

Guenter Alfred Rieger, PGK
Faithful Navigator.
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Please remember to pray for our members in

need of the power of prayer for their healing:

Catharina Kroft, Pierre Tremblay,
Ingo Scholermann, Ruth Paetz, Isabelle de Pfyffer,
Theresa Bouwmeester, Denise Tremblay,
Eugene Casavant, Ed Strome, Janet Saab,
Les Hoyseth, Eugenie Loeb, Rose Shawchuk,
Lloyd & Mary Hostland, Barbara Egan,
Angela Schmaltz, Helen Loyie, Denise Tremblay,
Romeo & Sally Sibilleau,
Richard & Marie Davidson,
Joe Dorval, Ian Scargill, Adele Wright,
John & Marie Weisbeck, Verna Hoffman,
Gordon Brown, Dave Jordan,
John Sr. & Deanna Toporchak,
Gilles & Marie April, Glen & Jackie Lellman,
Suzanne Dansereau, Joe & Marilyn Schnitzler,
Clair & Helen Methot, Bert & Jackie Niehaus,
Carole Hounslow, Bob & Betty- Anne Campbell,
Karl Schoenberger, Clay Vernerey, Paul Suraci
Bob Campbell.

Celebrating July Birthdays:
Valerio Dorigo, David Jones, Jean Hagel,
Karl Schoenberger, Jessie Prost,
Pierre Tremblay, Ania Toporchak,
Dianna Krawchuk, Bea Hoyseth,
Margaret Nadeau,
Joe Monteyne, Tim Schmaltz, Marge Balazs,
Debbie Dooling, Richard Krisman, ,
Bert Niehaus, Lewis Zambon, Ewa Lopianowski,
Theresa D’Agosto, Ingo Scholermann,
Andy Jack, Pat Harford, Msgr. Jerry Desmond.

Celebrating August Birthdays:
Lynn Roy, Lorette Casavant, Elizabeth
Montgomery, Jeff Lemaire,
Marilyn Schoenberger, Gertrud Niedballa,
Jackie Niehaus, Marie April, Ken Wright,
Paul Suraci, Marisa DeCicco, George Wirtz, Helen
Methot, Irene McLaughlin, Marie Davidson,
Jack Gareb,
Richard Davidson, Lloyd Hostland,
Betty-Anne Campbell, Wilf Krawchuk,
Mark Lopianowski,
Bob Campbell, Jackie Niehaus, Wilma Nichols.

Congratulations to our

NEW Elected OFFICERS for

Fraternal year 2015-2016
Faithful Navigator Guenter A. Rieger
gr4949@guenterrieger.com
Faithful Friar: Fr. Tony Ackermann
Faithful Captain: Karl Schoenberger
Faithful Pilot: Kilmer Hagen
Faithful Comptroller: Michel Saab
Faithful Admiral: Steve Malerby
Faithful Purser: Eugene Casavant
Faithful Scribe: Bert Niehaus
Faithful Outer Sentinel: Lewis Zambon
Faithful Inner Sentinel: Clair Methot
3 year Trustee: Jack McLaughlin
2 Year Trustee: Dave Lawrence
1 Year Trustee: Dave Jordan
Guard Commander: Bert Niehaus
Newsletter: Dave Lawrence
Faithful Master: Wil Wilmot

Honor Guard: Funeral Sir Knight Martin Belec
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Celebrating Special Birthdays:

Colette Cannell – 80 years young – July 2nd

Barbara Egan,– 80 years young – July 21st

Marie Davidson – 90 years young – Aug. 22nd

Helen Methot – 85 years young – Aug. 11th

Gertrud Niedballa – 80 years young – Aug. 8th

Georgina Lazzarotto – 75 years young – Aug. 3nd

Marie April – 75 years young – Aug. 22nd

Celebrating July Anniversaries:
Romeo & Sally Sibilleau
Nick & Joyce Shaigec
Steve & Mary Malerby
Joe & Mary Serhan
Gilles & Marie April
Richard & Marie Davidson
Wilf & Dianna Krawchuk
Jeff & Madeleine Lemaire

Celebrating August Anniversaries:

Emile & Lynn Roy
Bill & Herta Desimone
Jack & Cheryl Gareb
Lorne & Christine Zarazun
Brian & Heather Lees
Roger & Margaret Nadeau

Celebrating Special Anniversaries:
Edward & Marge Balazs – 65 years – July 10th

Andre & Suzanne Dansereau – 55 years –July 6th

Pat & Carmel Harford – 35 years – July 27th

David & Georgette Elrick – 50 years – Aug. 7th

Gordon & Halina Brown – 50 years – Aug. 14th

David & Wilma Nichols – 45 years – Aug. 15th

Kevin & Maureen Schmaltz – 35 years – Aug. 23rd.

Our prayers and best wishes to each of you
on your special day.

Our next newsletter will be in late August. It
will include the list of officers, phone numbers
etc, and the meeting dates and locations for
the meetings of our new fraternal year.

In closing for this fraternal year I wish everyone
a safe and pleasant summer. Don’t get too
much sun shine, but get caught up on lots of
gossip and relaxation.

Yours in Christ
Dave Lawrence,PFN

Newsletter Editor

You will find more info about our Assembly,
like pictures, videos including newsletters
on the website of our Faithful Navigator Sir
Knight Guenter A. Rieger at:

http://www.kofc4949.org/id106.html
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Monsignor John Miles Assembly 2064,
Officers , Fraternal Year 2014-2015

Thank you for your service

You will find more pictures of events and activities at http://www.kofc4949.org/id69.html


